Sacred Heart Catholic Church

17 North Walnut Street, Du Quoin, IL 62832

Dear Parishioners,

At the direction of Bishop Braxton on April 2, 2013 to draft a “Strategic Pastoral Model” that
creates a plan for Sacred Heart Parish and Immaculate Conception Parish to be “served by one
priest, with the possibility of becoming one parish”, a Restructuring Committee has been
meeting since August 2015 to develop that plan. The plan is to be submitted to the Bishop,
Vicar General, and Vicar Forane no later than January 2016 for his review and consideration.

Five members of each of the two parishes were asked by Fr. Joseph to serve on the committee.
Two committee members who attended the first meeting resigned from the committee, which
now consists of John Childs, Rex Duncan, Mary Nippe, Janet Harris, Suzanne Majewski, Krista
Piotrowski, Kathy Scaglione, and Karen Wolfe. Karen chairs the meetings and Krista records the
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e the small number of seminarians; and
e the unreasonableness of asking priests to serve three or more parishes for an extended
period of time.

In discussions with other parish leaders who have experienced this same process, the
committee learned much about how to effectively and efficiently go about the merger process.
One powerful suggestion, which committee members have taken to heart, is the need to
communicate as the planning process goes forward. With this letter, the committee hopes to
do a better job of communicating the planning process to date.

The intent of the Restructuring Committee is to have a draft plan completed in early December
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